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Dear plotholders,                                                                                                     27 August 2009             

Late Summer News 2009

I trust that you have had a successful growing and cropping season and, if we benefit from an Indian summer, the produce will hopefully continue to be bountiful in the autumn.

The tea party on 5 July to celebrate our new Voluntary Managed status was a great success.  The weather was good and visitors from Dickeridge Road and Ladywood Road and other allotment sites came to join us - over 70 people greatly enjoyed the celebratory bubbly as well as the tea and cakes.  The Mayor of Kingston, Councillor Ian McDonald opened the event with a brief talk about the value of growing our own fresh vegetables and the importance of keeping bees at this time when they are under stress in the general environment.

I thanked the Mayor and then thanked Dudley Hewson and Gloria Wallis (from the Kingston Federation of Allotment Gardeners) for the invaluable help they gave to our committee over the two years leading to our VM status.  As a token of our appreciation we presented each of them with a small gift, to be consumed at their leisure.  

The committee would like to thank everyone who came to the event, and especially those who contributed such delicious cakes for our enjoyment.  We also thank KFAG for their contribution of funds towards the cost of the tea party.

We have just had a committee meeting and Jeff will be circulating the minutes in due course.  However, I would like to outline briefly a few of the issues that we discussed so that you are all aware of our plans:

a) we will be keeping the allotment rents for 2010 at their current rate of £29.50 per plot.  You will receive the rental invoice for your plot at the beginning of October and it is payable by the end of November.  As we have to pay rent to the Council at the beginning of 2010 it is essential that we collect all the plot rentals before then.  Please ensure that you pay your rent by the due date so that we do not have to send out reminders. (We understand RBK rents will be £34.50 next year).

b) although most plots have been worked well during this year, there are a few that are giving rise for some concern.  As you are aware, the allotment rules state that at least 50% of your plot(s) should be properly cultivated by the end of the first year of a tenancy, and 75% by the end of the second year.  The Committee will be walking around plots in mid September to make an assessment of the plots that are likely to fall short of this standard.  In such cases we will contact the plotholders to discuss what they can do to rectify the situation.  We understand that there may be personal circumstances where a plotholder falls short of the required standard and we will view the circumstances sympathetically.  However, we now have over 30 people on the waiting list who are keen to cultivate a plot and it is simply not fair to have plots that are not properly worked, unless there are particular and temporary reasons for this.  The committee will arrange a meeting on the relevant allotment plot(s) to discuss the problem with the plotholder.  These plotholders will not be sent a renewal invoice in October and unless an agreement can be reached with them in respect of the state of their plots they will not be offered a renewal of their tenancy.
c) there will be a final grass cutting of the common areas at the end of September and a further clearing of the area behind the chippings on the upper field.  Our plan is to turn this into a communal grassed area and a work party will be organised to help with this, the completion of the parking/chippings area and various other necessary works on the lower and upper fields.  The proposed work party weekend is on 3/4 October and Jeff will be contacting you with further information nearer the date.  

d) we are planning to have a bonfire party at the allotments on Friday 6 November, so taking advantage of the firework display at Kingsmeadow.  More information to follow in due course.

e) the committee has also discussed various suggestions raised by AGAA members (e.g. toilets, access between the upper and lower fields, environmental audit etc) and the feasibility and costs of these will be examined in the coming months and proposals, if any, put to the members in the coming year.

f) Jeff has volunteered to work on a website for AGAA and will keep you informed of progress.

If you have any concerns or suggestions regarding the allotments please do not hesitate to talk to me or any of the committee members.  We look forward to meeting up with you on the work party days and at the bonfire party.

Best wishes and happy harvesting, cooking and eating,
On behalf of the AGAA  Committee

Karol Smal

Chairman

